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Monthly Meeting Minutes 
Parks and Recreation Advisory Commission 

Tuesday, September 25, 2018 
City Hall – Green Room  

550 Main Street, Hartford, CT 06103 
 
 

Commissioners in Attendance: Janier Caban-Hernandez, Charmaine Craig, Brian Gallagher, Kathy Kraczkowsky, 
Craig Mergins, Dave Rozza, Donna Swarr,  
Ex Officio: Adam Cloud  
City Staff: Frank Dellaripa, Petrel Maylor 
Guests: Councilman Gale, Alison Cappuccio, Neil Connors, Leslie Hammond, Henry Hester, Alyssa Petersen, 
Grace Yi 
Excused absences: Denise Best, Chris Hayes 
 
Minutes of June 26, 2018 approved      

Reminder: Friend of the Parks Celebration will be held Thursday, September 27th 

Park Trust Fund Review –  
Treasurer Adam Cloud provided an overview of the establishment of the Park Trust Fund; 8 million in 19xx and 
4 million in 19xx is what is the corpus of the trust fund. It cannot be spent; it is intended to be available in 
perpetuity. Income has been steadily withdrawn since 2013. The trust fund in any given year’s funds are required 
to be 70% for beautification and conservation, 25% for non-reoccurring and 5% for trees. Below is a summary 
since 2008 of spending. Treasurer Cloud recommended that we invite CFO, Melissa McCarthy for projects in the 
Capital Improvement budget. He also recommended adding him as an Ex-Officio member. 
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Below are the list projects that was submitted by Mayor Bronin in 2017 as part of the City Budget and was 
approved by the City Council. PRAC contributed projects deemed of highest priority by Friends Groups for 
their parks. Others were sought out by the Mayor, City Council President and Treasurer from other groups who 
are stakeholders in the parks.  
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City Architect 
Frank Dellaripa provided an overview of the projects. His list may not line up exactly with the list from the 
Treasurer’s Office as these projects were already defined. Below is the list of projects.   
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Batterson Park 
Neil Connors requested two items; a request that a Commissioner work with the group that has formed to be the 
Friends of Batterson Park and asked about the insurance or what was the liability issue of the public using the 
park. Alison Cappuccio, Leslie Hammond, Alyssa Petersen are members of the Friends Group and attended the 
meeting. Neil Connors stated that they are forming a nonprofit 301 c. The Chair, Craig Mergins informed them 
that PRAC has requested a meeting with Corporation Council and Tom Baptist for the requirements of 
establishing a legal agreement with the City. We will inquire about the liability and will share that information 
with them. 
 
Litter Campaign Update – postponed until October Meeting     
  
Department Reports:                                                        
    
• Parks – Tom Baptist was absent         
• Recreation – Troy Stewart was absent 
         
Happenings in Our Parks - postponed until October Meeting                                                                                       
 
Meeting adjourned at 7:30 pm 


